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Holy Trinity Newsletter 

09th September 2022 
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Friday 23rd -Year 1 visit to Pizza Express, Kings Rd                                                               

Wednesday 28th -Phonics meeting for Reception  

Class parents, 9.10am, Cadogan Gardens building                                                                                                   

OUR SOCIAL MEDIA PAGES 
Twitter:@cchtfederation    Federation Instagram:@cchtfederation    School Kitchen Instagram: @christchurchschoolkitchen      

If you would like an item included in the Newsletter, which is also published on the websit www.ccht.rbkc.sch.uk)  please telephone Mrs Phillips  on 
02078819860 or email  lphillips@ccht.rbkc.sch.uk  by  Wednesday lunchtime at the latest.   

Welcome New Reception Children! 
 

Miss Martin has said that our new Reception Class have made 
a brilliant start at Holy Trinity and are settling in very well! 

Message from Mrs Hawkins 
 

Dear Parents and Carers, 
We are so pleased to have the children back to school and 
learning. 
Thank you to everyone who made sure their children were 
back for day one so that they did not miss any settling 
in  learning time. 
Thank you for the amazing turn out at all our class meetings 
this week and we are looking forward to seeing parents at 
the other meeting next week.. 
Some parents have requested that we revert back to an 
8.50am start which would make the school day window 
close at 9am. We are very happy to do this so  
from Monday please arrive between 8.50 am and 9.00am. 

With best wishes, Mrs. Hawkins 

NEXT WEEK—VISITORS, COMMUNITY EVENTS & CURRICULUM ENRICHMENT 

Monday 12th   September Reception & Year 6 Shepherd and Sheep Teddy Bear’s  Picnic                                                                                                

Monday 12th  September Year  6  Class Meeting 9.10am                             

Tuesday 13th  September Year 3  Class Meeting 9.10am                              

Wednesday 14th  September Year 4  Class Meeting 9.10am                                                                    

Wednesday 14th  September Reception  Parents Drinks , Cadogan Gardens, 6.30pm                  

Thursday 15th  September Year 5  Class Meeting                                            

This newsletter is dedicated 
to our friend and colleague,  

Mrs. Judith Kelly. 

Dates for your diary 
(Please note that the  full list of key dates  will go out next week) 

In memory of 

https://twitter.com/i/flow/login?input_flow_data=%7B%22requested_variant%22%3A%22eyJsYW5nIjoiZW4tZ2IifQ%3D%3D%22%7D


 

 

Amazon Wish List 

Thank you  to  everyone who has  purchased something for our school  from our Amazon Wish List! If you 
would like to purchase something on our  behalf, please visit: 

 https:/amzn.eu/3jaGUpR 

If you find something you would like to  purchase – just add it to your basket and  follow the same                          
procedures as it you were    ordering something for yourself. The items will then be  delivered directly to the 
school – please make sure you select the school  address in the delivery section.  

A message from  Mrs Hawkins 
 
Today I write with very sad news for our school  community that 
I thought it was important you knew at the start of the new 
school year. Some of you will know already, Judith Kelly, the 
wonderful Communications Manager at Christ Church and more 
importantly great friend to all who worked with her, died in the 
holidays. She has courageously fought pancreatic cancer 
throughout this school year. 
    
She was (and is) an extremely special part of Christ Church 
School, working for over thirty years and Holy Trinity for three 
years. The definition of a selfless and kind colleague. She worked 
for us right until the end. She loved our schools and the children 
and staff in them. Everyone who had anything to do with her knew straight away that she would 
help them whenever she could, and she brightened the day of whoever she came in contact with. 
  
 If you knew Judith and have memories of her please share them with me as I am making a                   
collection of these for the Kelly family. Please tell your children if you think they knew her well. 
 
A message from  Mrs Phillips 
 
Since federating with Christ Church, Judith and I  have worked very closely  to produce your         
newsletters, Christmas Cards and various other projects throughout the year. She was so helpful in 
ensuring that the new duties I undertook were smooth running and she mentored me in the most 
amazing way. We became a great federation team and very good friends and  she will be missed           
tremendously by me and many others at Holy Trinity. 
 
Judith was one of the nicest people that I have ever met. Despite having such a busy and                          
important role, she was always so helpful, kind and caring, even when she became ill and was    
adamant she still wanted to work. Reflecting on the person that Judith was has made me realise 
that  when things get tough, we could all take a leaf out of Judith’s book and continue to smile 
through any adversity.  Here is a poem that I feel describes Judith perfectly.  
 

‘She sprouted love like flowers,  
grew a garden in her mind, and even on the darkest days,  

from her smile the sun still shined.’  Erin Hanson  



 

 

Student Of The Week 
Year 1: Thomas & Marko 
Year 2: Khumo & Moritz 
Year 3: Oliver & Eva 
Year 4: Siqxlita & Sanidhya  
Year 5: Betty & Ethan 
Year 6: Zaki & Sophie 

Class meeting dates 
Thank you t those of you that attended the 
first of our 2022  class meetings. Please make a 
note of the date and time for the outstanding 
meetings. 
 
Monday 12th September 9.10am Year 6 
Tuesday 13th September 9.10am Year 3 
Wednesday 14th September 9.10am Year 4 
Thursday 15th September 9.10am Year 5 

  

Alastair Rellie Day: Celebrating           
Grandparents Friday 7th  October 2020                                                                 
Christ Church and Holy Trinity School 

Around this time of year our CCHT    
community celebrate Grandparents, 
their support and inspiration alongside 
their cherished memories.                                
This tradition was the idea of Alastair 
Rellie, a respected member of our               
community, a long serving Governor and 
a very much loved grandparent himself.                                                                                
This is a time to reflect with the children 
about older generations of our                       
community and how they support us  
and how in turn we support them.                                                 
Look out for further information with an 
outline of details for the day. 

Uniform Reminder 
 

 School bags only 
 Red or Blue socks—no white socks 
 Red or Blue hairbands only 
 School or plain navy blue coats  

only 
 Summer uniform can  

only be worn up to  
October half term—after half term no 
summer dresses 



 

 

Parent Coordinators  
Here is a list of parent coordinators for 
each year group for the next academic 

year. 
 
Reception Class: Eve Nares and Lisa             
Phillips-Fairclough 
Year One: Pia Singh and Caroline 
Chapelle 
Year Two: Catriona and Jamie Routley 
Year Three: Rita Grave and Pavlina      
Stylianou 
Year Four: Richard Steenberg 
Year Five: Amelia Ymeri 
Year Six: Seyhan Hassan 

MESSAGE TO ALL PARENTS 
 

Medical and Dietary Requirements 
 

We are updating our medical and dietary records.  If there have been any changes to your child’s 
medical or dietary requirements, please let us know as soon as possible.  
Please email: lphillips@ccht.rbkc.sch.uk  for medical requirements. 
 

MESSAGE TO PARENTS NEW TO THE SCHOOL 
 

Induction Forms 
 

If you have not done so already, please can you return all the induction forms given to you when 
your child was offered a place at the school.  Many thanks to all who have handed their forms in. 

NEWSLETTER DISTRIBUTION 
 

Our newsletters and learning briefs are sent via email every Friday morning, however there will be 
some paper copies available in the office area after school at pick up on Friday. If you have  anything 
for our newsletter or something you would like to advertise, photos of your child’s achievements 
outside school or something you would like to sell please contact Lisa Phillips-Fairclough on                                         
lphillips@ccht.rbkc.sch.uk 

Follow us on our social  
media platforms: 

 

@cchtfederation 
@christchurchschoolkitchen      

mailto:info@ccht.rbkc.sch.uk
mailto:jkelly@ccht.rbkc.sch.uk
https://www.instagram.com/cchtfederation/
https://www.instagram.com/christchurchschoolkitchen/


 

 

Holy Trinity School Leavers 
 

Children who graduated from Y6 in the summer have now started their new schools.  Here are 
some lovely pictures of them looking very smart in their new school uniforms.   



 

 

Holy Trinity School Leavers 
If you are an ex Holy Trinity pupil and you have just started your new school, you are very  
welcome to share a photo with us in your new school uniform! 
 

We are collecting  
empty (and clean) jam 

jars for an upcoming  

Christmas fundraiser. 

We would be so grateful 

for any spare you might 

have. The children will    

be making some delicious 

treats to sell at our  

Christmas Fair at the end 

of term! 

Please drop off in the 

 office. 

Thank you! 

Silent Auction Prize!! 
 

2 tickets to the National Television 
Awards 

Raising money for Our School  

 
One of our parents is generously offering 2 x                 
sensational tickets, directly behind the Celeb VIP 
area, to the National Television Awards on Thursday 
15th September at 7pm at Wembley OVO Arena.  
 
Dress Black Tie/Glamorous and  
enjoy the show-stopping  
entertainment from Robbie Williams and more.. plus 
plenty of  
celeb spotting. Tickets retail in excess of £100. 
 
Please email: krose@ccht.rbkc.sch.uk with your bid. 
The highest bid will secure this fabulous night out 
and results of the silent auction will be  
announced on Monday morning at 9am! 
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Get Together for  
New Reception Class Parents 
Wednesday 14th September 

6.30-8.00pm 
 

On Wednesday 14th September, we will be holding a greetings get  together in the Cadogan Gardens           
playground or school Hall (weather dependent) for parents  of children in Reception Class. 

 

We do hope you can come along! (Crèche available on the night) 



 

 



 

 

Reception Class  - Lunch with Parents 
 

We were delighted to invite our 
new Reception Class parents to  
school lunch  this week.   

Here are just a few    
photos of  parents and  
children enjoying school 
lunch together. 
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